WINDHAM COMMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes for March 29, 2011
The meeting was called to order by Chair Marge Govoni.  Present  Paul Tringali,  Priscilla Payne, Donna and Rick Walter, Brian and Laura LaPierre, Aileen Pelletier, Rachel Michaud, Marge Govoni.  Absent Patrick Martin, Rob Juergens,
The minutes of March 22, 2011 were accepted on a motion by Marge and a second by Donna.  The vote was unanimous. 

The Treasurer’s Report -  the total in the bank is $4029.00.  There are 10 plots reserved at this point in time.  The report was accepted on a motion by Aileen and seconded by Paul, The vote was unanimous.

We met with Karen Harter from the Lakes Region Farmers Market.  She has worked with the state to get set up to take food stamps and all farmers are now WIC certified.  They have bought a tent which can be used by non-profits in the community to promote their cause or to fund raise and we will notify her as to dates when we could use the tent.  She hopes to have more programs such as food preservation.  We will try to coordinate programs with her and the school.  Their start date is May 7, 2011.

Garden Design Committee Report – The committee of Donna and Rick Walter, Brian LaPierre, Rob Juergens and Rachel Michaud met and came up with a very workable design.  We realize that this can grow and change over time but it was the consensus of the group that we adopt that design.  The design incorporates an area for pumpkins, plots for the food pantry as well as gardeners.  It also has the addition of blueberry bushes and dwarf fruit trees.  We discussed laying black plastic over unused areas to kill off some of the weeds.  We also discussed path widths and how to keep weeds down in the pathways.  So everyone save your newspapers.  Thanks for that work.

Gardeners Contract and Guidelines – Brian and Donna worked together to incorporate their ideas for the gardeners contract.  Priscilla made a motion to accept the contract as presented with the addition of no smoking because of the tobacco mosaic virus and correction of some typographical errors.  Marge seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous.
Soil Test – Laura and Brian were at the garden tonight and Laura was able to get soil samples for the soil test and will send that in.

Seed Starting – A group will be going to Bowdoin this Saturday, April 2 to meet Patrick and get tomatoes and Basil started.  They will meet at the high school at 8:15 and visit the Brunswick Farmers Market on the way.  They are to meet Patrick at 10 am.  Pictures will be to document our progress and to send to Johnny’s as they requested.
The following people have the following jobs assigned:  These are in addition to those mentioned above.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted

Priscilla Payne, Secretary

Agenda for April 5, 2011 Meeting 
Acceptance of the minutes

Treasurer’s report
· Update Priority List with dates for accomplishment
· Report on seed starting

· Garden related Issues

· Brochure
· Other
If there are other items please let Priscilla know before the meeting if possible.
